
Deputations – Agenda Briefing Forum 18 January 2022 

NOTE: Deputees can speak for 5 minutes only. Deputations are to be 10 minutes apart. 

1. 10.3.1 Tree Vandalism – 1 Sussex Street, Maylands
In relation to Item 10.3.1, Ms Keira Treloar (Owner, 1 Sussex Street, Maylands) will be in 
attendance, speaking against the officer’s recommendation (refer page 295).

2. 10.3.2 Baigup Wetlands Tenure
In relation to Item 10.3.2, Ms Penny Lee (Member of the Baigup Wetlands Interest Group) will 
be in attendance, speaking in support of Option 1 in the Agenda’s report (refer page 300).

3. 10.4.1 Proposed Amendment No. 95 to Town Planning Scheme No. 24 – Lot 4, 504-508 
Guildford Road, Bayswater
In relation to Item 10.4.1, Mr David Congdon (Associate Director at Urbis, Level 14, 1 William 
Street, Perth on behalf of Vicinity Centres, owners of Galleria Shopping Centre) will be in 
attendance, speaking in support of the officer’s recommendation (refer page 436).

4. 10.4.1 Proposed Amendment No. 95 to Town Planning Scheme No. 24 – Lot 4, 504-508 
Guildford Road, Bayswater
In relation to Item 10.4.1, Mr James Lewisson (Senior Consultant – Planning, Element, L18, 
191 St Georges Terrace) will be in attendance, speaking in support of the officer’s 
recommendation (refer page 436).

5. 10.4.1 Proposed Amendment No. 95 to Town Planning Scheme No. 24 – Lot 4, 504-508 
Guildford Road, Bayswater
In relation to Item 10.4.1, Mr Aaron Lohman (Principal – Planning, Element, L18, 191 St 
Georges Terrace on behalf of their Client Hawaiian Investments Pty Ltd) will be in attendance, 
speaking in support of the officer’s recommendation (refer page 436).

6. 10.4.1 Proposed Amendment No. 95 to Town Planning Scheme No. 24 – Lot 4, 504-508 
Guildford Road, Bayswater
In relation to Item 10.4.1, Ms Kim Drubbel (Principal – Property Economics, Element, L18, 191 
St Georges) will be in attendance, speaking in support of the officer’s recommendation 
(refer page 436).

7. 10.4.2 Proposed Single Storey Single House, including Street Tree Removal – Lot 44, 
34A Arundel Street, Bayswater
In relation to Item 10.4.2, Mr Simon Travaglini (Resident of 32 Arundel Street, Bayswater) will 
be in attendance, speaking against the officer’s recommendation (refer page 458).

8. 10.4.3 Proposed Event Permit for Peninsula Farm - Reserve 35112, 2C Johnson Road, 
Maylands
In relation to Item 10.4.3, Ms Pearl Chaloupka (Resident) submitted a written deputation on 
the item (refer page 471).

9. 10.4.3 Proposed Event Permit for Peninsula Farm - Reserve 35112, 2C Johnson Road, 
Maylands
In relation to Item 10.4.3, Mr Kenneth George (Resident of 4 Settlers Lane, Maylands and on 
behalf of Mr Michael Dawes, David White-Farr and Mr Michael Browning - Residents near



Peninsula Farm) will be in attendance, speaking in support of the officer’s recommendation 
(refer page 471). 

 
10. 10.4.3 Proposed Event Permit for Peninsula Farm - Reserve 35112, 2C Johnson Road, 

Maylands 
In relation to Item 10.4.3, Ms Julian Donaldson (CEO, National Trust of Western Australia, The 
Old Observatory, 4 Havelock Street, West Perth) will be in attendance, speaking on the item 
(refer page 471). 

  
11. 10.4.4 Proposed Land Dealings - Lot 2123 Norco Way, Bayswater 

In relation to Item 10.4.4, Ms Jennifer Felt (Resident of 68 Stone Street, Bayswater and Mr 
Troy Felt) will be in attendance, speaking in support of the officer’s recommendation 
(refer page 498). 

 
12. 10.4.4 Proposed Land Dealings - Lot 2123 Norco Way, Bayswater 

In relation to Item 10.4.4, Ms Sarah Schembri (Resident of 64 Stone Street, Bayswater and Mr 
Matthew Schembri) will be in attendance, speaking against the officer’s recommendation 
(refer page 498). 

 
  



Pearl Chaloupka - Written Deputation 
Item 10.4.3 Proposed Event Permit for Peninsula Farm – Reserve 35112, 2C Johnson 
Road, Maylands. 
 
Ordinary Council Meeting Tuesday 25 January 2022 commencing 6:30pm. 

I am a Ballardong, Noongar woman who lives  
 

 
On 9th October 2021, Anne Gaunt found a Noongar artefact a handful of metres beside Wu Rutt Woorat. 
She left it in situ and called me to show me where she found it. 
 
I consulted was John Stanton, Social Anthropologist and former Director of the Berndt Museum. He 
believes that despite the amount of development that has occurred in the area, other significant artefacts 
could be the area including middens. 
 
I have since consulted with academics who agree that it is a Noongar artefact. I then consulted with 
Annie Carson WA Museum Boola Bardip. She offered that if the artefact is housed with the Museum it 
can be held in custodial care. This would mean that it could be returned to the Noongar Nation if required. 
A decision about where the artefact will be displayed and housed will be made at a later date after further 
consultation with Noongar Elders. 
 
Annie Carson also highlighted that Department of Planning Lands and Heritage needs to review any 
permits for activity in the area as it is already a heritage area. This includes the works that are pictured 
occurring in the below photo of where the artefact was found. 
 
Dr Noel Nannup has looked at photos of the artefact and said that Noongar people used to knock down 
the insulation glass on old telegraph lines to make tools from the glass. He showed me how the pictured 
cutting tool would have been held. 
 
Barry McGuire, Noongar Elder is being kept in the loop about the artefact and its significance to the area. 
Carol Foley is also being keep up-to-date. She is also a Noongar Elder and has conducted Welcome To 
Country at Wu Rutt Woorat for the WA National Trust (the Trust) for years.  Also  

. Notably, Anne Gaunt’s ancestor was a manager of 
the farm. This makes the site and the discovery of the artefact particularly meaningful for her. 
 
Important environmental works will be conducted on the foreshore around and on Wu Rut Woorat. This 
can’t go ahead without Noongar consultation and archaeological oversite. Also of concern are statements 
by Julian McDonald, CEO of the Trust at the Maylands Residents and Rate Payers Association meeting 
of 8 March 2021. 
 
He flagged plans to build a commercial jetty at Wu Rut Woorat a short distance from an existing public 
jetty. An early version of the Trust’s plans for the site show the commercial jetty. He also spoke of plans 
for up to 100 commercial events at the site. Both of these grandiose plans have been pulled back for 
now but there is nothing stopping from them arising again. As a result, a feeling of distrust and unease 
still remains especially as the latest event submission did not identify a cap on the number of commercial 
events. As these events are not going to be attended or supervised by the Trust they will not be able to 
commit to no environmental or cultural impact on the site. 
 
Recommendation 
That Wu Rutt Woorat (Peninsula Farm) is not used for any commercial events. 
 



Consultation 

Noongar Elders Dr Noel Nannup Barry McGuire Carol Foley 

 
Non-Aboriginal Academics 

John Stanton, Social Anthropologist, Former Director Berndt Museum 
Alistair Paterson, ARC Future Fellow, UWA (expert on Wadjemup/Rottnest glass artefacts) Professor Jo 
McDonald, UWA – Rio Tinto Chair of Rock Art Studies/Director Archaeology Annie Carson, WA Museum 
Boola Bardip. 

 
Artefact was found on riverside of the left leaning tree. 
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10.3.2 Baigup Wetlands Tenure
 

We confirm that our group is strongly in favour of 
'Option 1'. 
 

 

 

 

  

Dear Councillors, 
Baigup Wetlands Interest Group members are aware that the first agenda for the year includes 
discussion of our petition. We confirm that our group is strongly in favour of 'Option 1', transfer 














